

# **AVENUES AND PEARSON PARK RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION**

## Minutes of Meeting held at on

**Present:** S. Wilson A. Crummay S Walker C Bavey A Worsley M Dawes  
L. Longworth H Livas-Dawes C Nicholson

**Also:** Cllr. Butterworth R Cobbett (civic society), P Fincham (Hucc waste  
Management officer), Victoria of 'easy as pie'

**Apologies:** K Stockdale

### **1. Minutes of Last Meeting**

The minutes of last meeting were accepted as a true and accurate record apart from a small correction regarding the NW group, should have read Westbourne Avenue East. Not west.

### **2. Matters Arising**

- 2.1. Soil pipes to front of properties. /G Varley had replied stating he saw no problem with this.
- 2.2. Satellite dish in Muirfield park. Chair had asked Bob to leaflet area.
- 2.3. Frosted glass issue. This was discussed and all agreed it was not a like for like change and should be refused.

### **3. Chairman's Report**

- 3.1. Anonymous letter received from Marlborough Avenue resident. Asking for a fountain! Hard to reply to but general view was 'make it happen' rather than moan. It was thought that given its position out of the sight lines of Salisbury Street it could be completely different. Chrys showed pictures of idea of a 'tree like structure'
- 3.2. Plaques. All wording now agreed and work to proceed.

### **4. Planning Matters**

- 4.1. Approvals
  - 4.1.1. 120 Victoria Avenue, Garage
  - 4.1.2. Pears Park fencing to playground. Now in place.
- 4.2. Applications
  - 4.2.1. 17 Madison Gardens. Tree work. No objection
  - 4.2.2. 24 Salisbury Street. Tree work. No objection
  - 4.2.3. 2 Marlborough Avenue. Tree work. No objection
  - 4.2.4. 8 Marlborough Avenue. New front door and block up side panels. This is against CA policy and A4 guidelines

## **5. Treasurer's Report**

5.1. No report this month

## **6. Any Other Business**

6.1. Roger Cobbett of the Civic Society address the meeting to ask if the open gardens could be a good vehicle to highlight their work and vic a versa

6.2. Paul Fincham of Hull City Council waste management team addressed the meeting regarding street cleansing. This area was to be a pilot area for a new scheme to measure the effectiveness or otherwise of the work, residents could feed back on standards, timings, frequency, type (leaves, weed suppressing etc). Cllr Butterworth said that communication was or should be a two way thing. She suggested the new web master liaise with Wyke area to see what can be done to increase this. There was a general discussion on how the street scene in managed. Any complaints or requests can be made on the 300300 number or email to Paul at [paul.fincham@hcc.gov.uk](mailto:paul.fincham@hcc.gov.uk)

6.3. Newsletter. A general discussion on what it was for and how to make it more of what the residents want. The editor said as it was a three times a year issue it could not be used for ongoing event notices. This could be done on the website. It could be renamed as conservation news or similar. It was agreed that the articles have become more 'wordy' and less of them. Residents had said that if one article of more than a page was not their interest then they tended not read any.

6.4. Halloween idea discussed but thought this was more a group of friends than a whole APPRA approach.

6.5. 3-5 Salisbury Street. When this goes to committee it was agreed to ask Cllr Nicola to speak on our behalf.

6.6. Cllr Chaytor. Agreed to invite him to next meeting.

## **7. Next Meeting**

The next meeting was set for **7.30pm** at 48 Marlborough Avenue 19<sup>th</sup> June 2012 and Wednesday 18<sup>th</sup> July 2012 at 57 Westbourne Avvnuce

After thanking Stephanie for her hospitality, the meeting closed at 9.40pm